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Shame: A Long Ignored Key in SUDs.  
 
>> JESSICA: Hi everyone welcome to Shame: A Long Ignored Key in 
SUDs. I am Jessica O'Brien, Director of Training and 
Professional Development And will be the facilitator in this 
training experiencing with me today Is our training and 
professional coordinator who may be addressing any issues you 
may have That are not specifically for our presenter. In other 
words we have a lot of support here. Welcome and we are glad you 
are here. The permanent home page is www.naadac.org. Close 



captioning is provided by Caption Access. I can see you guys are 
fairly familiar with the use of the chat box and I am not going 
to go over that very much other than feel free to chat and say 
hi. And have any delegate you feel is warranted by today's 
presentation and the second is the Q&A box Where you can focus 
your question if you put the question in the chat box you can 
see it quickly disappeared if you have A question for the 
presenter pointed into the Q&A box. And it will collect us in 
using for the Q&A that we will have towards the end of the 
presentation. You can also give a thumbs up to questions that 
you see that are already there and vote them up; it helps 
healthcare rate the questions for us when we get to the end.  
 
There are some handouts and nothing Kelly put the link where you 
can download the slight handout for today. Once this is all over 
you will be able to access our online quiz and immediately earn 
your CE certificate to be sure to use your instruction guide 
which you will find on the same webpage where you registered for 
this webinar, same with the CE link. If this is the first time 
you go through this process be sure to follow the instruction 
guide which will go through the process with images and 
screenshots and if you run into any problems right and email at 
CE@NAADAC.org. One note. The quiz will be available in the next 
24 hours and for the social workers stay on we will show a brief 
two minute video on the end on how you can add your license 
number to your certificate, you only have to do it once.  
 
Let me get to today's presenter, Cary Hopkins Eyles, she has 
worked in the substance abuse field for almost 20 years and 
began as counselor and is run residential, outpatient nonprofit 
programs and teaches at the University of Florida and is now the 
Deputy Director for the international consortium for diversities 
for drug demand reduction. She has provided many trainings 
nationally and internationally about self-care four addition 
professionals, mindfulness, change, motivational enhancement and 
online education. I'm going to stop Sherry masking and handed 
over to you Cary.  
 
>> CARY: Thank you so much. I am really glad that you said my 
organization name because now I do not have to, that is a 
mouthful. I would like to say ICUDDR. Welcome everybody is 
amazing to see how many participants are here and I see some 
familiar names of thank you for your support.  
 
I also saw a fellow person from Tampa in the chat, which is 
where I am. Welcome and here is just a little quick snapshot, a 
little bit about who I am. This is my partner and my children. 



And some things I am interested in, whether being outdoors, 
sports, yoga, since we are going to spend an hour and a half 
together you will know little bit about me and you will see 
behind me my wonder woman, my obsession.  
 
So this was already mentioned. I want to spend a lot of time on 
this other than I feel a little called out, yes, 20 years in the 
field. Seems crazy but it's true. I started was like when I was 
six. That is how that goes.  
 
Today we are going to do three main things. I feel we will do a 
lot more, but we want to have our goals and objectives, always 
important. We are going to try to understand the difference 
between shame and guilt. When I was exposed to those concepts as 
a young clinician, they were kind of intertwined. As I've gotten 
older I have learned a lot about the differences and why that is 
so critical.  
 
We are going to also understand the research; what the research 
shows us about the dangers of shame and going into some of the 
physiology and things that happen. It's really fascinating to 
see what happens in the body with shame.  
 
And then we always want to have like a "what do we do with it?" 
We don't want to just have this information. We want to go back 
to our places of work and home and worship, and we want to know, 
what do we do with the shame? We are going to learn the four 
elements of shame resiliency theory.  
 
I hope all of you have had some exposure to Dr. Brené Brown. I 
consider her a mentor and a great teacher. She's really a very 
easy person to understand talking about this topic shame that a 
lot of people don't talk about, and I can say that reading her 
work has literally changed my life and how I interact with my 
children, my partner, myself. She is a research professor at the 
University of Houston. She spent similar to how long I have been 
doing this work, she has been doing work on courage, 
vulnerability, shame and empathy. And her work is directly with 
substance use disorder folks, prevention, treatment and she 
herself is in recovery.  
 
So, When I was working in a treatment center they always talk 
about shame and guilt. Shame and guilt are not only different, 
but they have extreme the different results on how we react, and 
it is critical to understand.  
 



Guilt is -- I don't like that, something I didn't like, or I 
didn't do something I wish I had done -- It's actually a 
motivating emotion. For example if I did not prepare well for 
this presentation today and it did not go how I wanted, then 
guilt will tell me hmm, you could have done that better. It is 
important for you to do that better. Let's do better next time.  
 
So I can take that, and I can focus on the behavior, correct 
behavior presumably I will repair more next time. It's adaptive 
and helpful. I don't like the discrepancy between those two, so 
I am going to do better.  
 
Into what it does is it actually helps us with change in the 
field of recovery and substance abuse treatment. It helps us 
with amends and self-reflection.  
 
Shame is different. Where guilt is something we did something 
wrong or not aligned with our values, shame is about doing 
something we feel defective. When we have shame you have a 
feeling that you are going to be rejected or abandoned the 
people know who we really are. Why would they want to be in your 
life because you are terrible? This is the idea.  
 
I actually brought this up to my 10-year-old the other day. I 
said if you did poorly on your report card and you thought to 
yourself, ugh, I did not do so well. I got Cs and I really want 
As. What would you do? They said I would work harder. I would 
study more. I would do my homework, etc. What if you thought -- 
I got Cs, I'm dumb, I'm stupid. I would not do anything.  
 
The thing is if we think we are bad or evil or wrong or stupid 
or whatever these negative terms are, we are not motivated; we 
feel we are not good enough. Therefore why would we try to do 
something? Answer Shane is the intensely painful feeling or 
experience of believing that we are flawed and therefore 
unworthy of love and belonging, something we have experienced, 
done, or failed to do has made us unworthy of protection.  
 
And with working with our clients, if believe that they are 
wrong, evil, bad, they are not going to be motivated to make a 
change. If they feel they are stupid, they are not going to try 
to work on the GED or their diploma or their degree. So we need 
to understand that guilt and shame are very different and that 
one is motivating, and the other is very demotivating.  
 
So, James tells us we are not good enough. It is really an 
epidemic behind so many different behaviors that are affecting 



our society, the underlying problem is shame. There may be 
something before that like trauma and other issues of course but 
it's a really critical thing we do not talk about.  
 
And so, I personally will try to identify what I call the shame 
spiral. The etiology of the word shame is to cover or hide in 
shame is tied to our sense of identity. If we think I messed up, 
that is a behavior I can change. Everything I am an idiot. I am 
a mistake. I did not do anything right, that is who we are, and 
it is tied to our identity and it's very different, so we make 
the judgment that we are not good enough it's a self-fulfilling 
prophecy. And I will give some examples particularly with 
clients.  
 
Shame is like a prison by the prison you deserve to be in if 
something is wrong with you. That is the feeling. That is not 
the truth but that is the feeling that we have. And so shame 
says, I'm bad, I am undeserving, unlovable or unworthy and it is 
highly correlated with using drugs and alcohol, bullying, 
depression, anxiety and disconnection. Anytime we talk about 
this connection, that is a huge concern because disconnection is 
a big problem that continues and exacerbates a lot of issues. 
Shame can shutdown other emotions, it can shut down your body 
and even trigger the nervous system to perceive a potential 
threat.  
 
By that I mean that shame can make you feel similar to when you 
are having a fight or flight response. It can make you angry. 
One thing that happens a lot is that when someone feels shame 
they want to point at other people and blame other people 
because it is such a strong and negative and hurtful feeling 
that maybe I say, yeah, I didn't show up for my kids recital. 
They knew or could not come. I am working so hard. If they did 
not want me to buy them all these things I would not have to 
work so hard, and we do all these mental acrobatics when we are 
in shame to take it off of us because it is so painful. Not 
everybody does that but sometimes we beat ourselves up with it.  
 
I want to talk about this briefly. It is important that we 
understand anger is a secondary emotion; probably a lot of 
people who were clinicians here are well aware of this but it's 
another thing I am on a crusade to make sure people understand. 
Anger is a secondary emotion. It is important for us to say to 
ourselves, what am I really feeling? And help our clients 
understand what it is they are really feeling when they say that 
they are angry or when the act in a way that is angry.  
 



So with my children for example, if they are angry, I say are 
you feeling hurt or are you feeling scared? And maybe it's a 
variation. There's a lot of different feelings but for the sake 
of quick understanding, I usually say we are feeling angry we 
are actually feeling hurt or scared.  
 
People choose to feel angry, instead of feeling hurt or scared, 
because feeling hurt and scared is a very vulnerable thing. 
Shame is a very vulnerable thing; is stronger to feel anger; is 
stronger to feel like I can't believe these people did this to 
me. Or I can't believe this is happening.  
 
It is also more socially acceptable. If I'm working in an office 
next to people, when I walked out into the hallway in essay I 
got this email and it hurt me so badly and I am crying, people 
are going to be maybe a little bit uncomfortable with that. But 
if we go out and say, "I can't believe this! That person is such 
and such!" Yeah I've had problems with that too and it is 
socially more acceptable, to be outwardly angry.  
 
Why am I telling you this? We want to know how to talk to our 
clients and we also want to understand our own shame. And so, 
one of the things that we have to be aware of is if we take on 
maybe some people take on like a patriarchal or matriarchal 
role; or everything that it is our job to sort of shame or judge 
our clients in some way, then we are really -- I don't know why 
it says that I am joining again -- then, we have to be careful 
with that and how that can trigger people. So kind of that old 
idea of people should know better. And when we treat people like 
they should know better, We are treating them in a way that can 
trigger shame.  
 
So we want to be aware of our own shame triggers as well because 
if someone says something to us that is triggering we want to 
make sure we know that, so we do not act out. I think it's so 
important for us to talk to people in our lives-- clients and 
otherwise-- about the differences between shame and guilt. After 
I had that conversation with my youngest I said to them, which 
do you think is a better way to talk to yourself? Should you 
talk to yourself as "oh I'm such a dummy"? Or "I can do better"?  
 
So we need to start the practice talking about shame to take 
away some of the power. It's one of the things that we rarely 
talk about. The thing is, shame grows in darkness, it becomes 
worse. If I say something, if I lose my temper with someone, and 
then I'm just so bad, I'm terrible and I don't tell anyone 
because they will think I am terrible and it grows and grows and 



I start to think the people are looking at me that way, it gets 
worse. If we are able to talk about shame amongst our peers, 
amongst our family members and most importantly amongst our 
clients we can have those moments of, oh, that is why I acted 
that way. I was triggered. I felt shame. And we start to see 
yourself differently and understand that we all make mistakes, 
but we are not mistakes.  
 
And so some of the language of shame is things like "you should 
know better," "that is not how we do it," "that is an 
acceptable," "why can't you be more like your siblings," "I am 
not good enough." "I am lazy. " "I am dumb," "I will never stop 
using." You don't feel like you have stopped using since you 
started. We can reframe those things.  
 
It can also sound like, "I can't support my family," "I am a 
failure," "I am unattractive," "should be easy, why is this so 
difficult?" It often looks like I am not (blank) enough.  It may 
look like I am not skinny enough or smart enough or rich enough; 
I am not extraordinarily enough. I am living a normal life. I 
should be doing bigger things, or I am not authentic enough or 
spiritual enough. Anything that we can hold ourselves or hold 
our feet to the fire and say, I am not whatever, we are using 
shame.  
 
Name-calling and putting yourself in a box and having these 
expectations. So Glennon Doyle says be careful with the stories 
you tell about yourself, in the area of shame. I mentioned 
earlier how we talk to ourselves. In that example earlier, I do 
poorly on a test. Do I say, "that was a really hard test, and I 
should have prepared better?" "What should I do in the future?" 
Or "I'm stupid, what am I doing in this class?"  
 
You could say to yourself, "I deserve what happened. Look at me. 
I am not good. I constantly fail." Or "that was uncalled for, he 
should not talk to me that way. I did not deserve the 
treatment." Or I did not do our best net situation. I would like 
to do better in the future.  
 
So we have this ideological responses to shame and sometimes we 
don't even know that it's shame. As I mentioned it can mirror 
trauma response. Sometimes-- especially with my older child if 
they are feeling something and describing something they are 
feeling-- I will say do you think it's shame? If not sure, I 
would say tell me where you feel it in your body. For me I get 
flushed, completely hot like I am on fire. shame. It can be 
sweating, tucking your head like traditionally someone who is 



feeling shame. you may have a pit of your stomach feeling. Or 
your heart is racing. Your brain is going fuzzy. Again it's 
similar to the fight or flight; everything is going to the 
shaman channeling that shame feeling rather than your normal 
physiological activities.  
 
So we looked at the fact that in fight or flight you are 
triggering -- You have this feeling that there is an attack. And 
so, in the past, there might be. There might have been a bear 
coming to get you. Of course we still have threats now, but 
these are responses that happened evolutionary that are not as 
adaptive now. The brain processes those signals into begins in 
the amygdala and the hippocampus; tells us that we are in 
danger. You are secreting this hormone in your court is also 
released and your adrenaline is released and you're running 
really high. Your heartrate might increase; you could have all 
these other things like a dry mouth, your pupils are dilated, 
you might shake, you might be able to see only one thing. And 
all of these things happen in response to your body's perceived 
stress or danger.  
 
And so, there is no danger in that moment but there is shame; 
that shame feels like danger and the reason it feels like danger 
is because shame is linked to that disconnection and 
evolutionary wise we could not survive without our community. 
Obviously that is still true to an extent, but it was incredibly 
true years before.  
 
When we feel this, what can we do? First thing is to try to 
become acquainted with this, to try to say wow, what is it that 
I am feeling now? Someone said something that triggered me. And 
I'm feeling these incredibly strong feelings. And you want to 
know what is it that I am feeling?  
 
So you want to notice where it is that you are feeling shame in 
your body. So like I said, maybe it's that pit in the stomach 
feeling; maybe you feel hot. Whatever it is for you, make note 
of it. Then you want to talk to people about it that you trust, 
people that you feel that you can talk about this that have 
earned your story. You can share you feel comfortable not 
necessarily your own shame but just, wow, I'm learning about 
shame, and you might be experiencing that too in terms of 
talking to your clients.  
 
Let's take a second and think about something that makes you 
feel shame. We don't want to go too extreme; we don't want to 
think about necessarily the most traumatic thing. If your boss 



right now set, what are you doing? You're supposed to be doing 
this or that. If someone said, you messed up, think about 
something and just take a moment. And then notice where you feel 
it in your body. Like I said I tend to get really heated; like 
oh my God, red hot.  
 
And then, we won't take time to write today but think about what 
it is that you feel and what comes up for you and who could you 
safely share that with? So, could you -- One thing is that not 
everybody responds well when we share our shame. It is different 
for everyone. A lot of people have not found comfort with shame 
yet. You should see what I went through. Or, oh my God I can't 
believe you did that. No. You want to be with someone who will 
be someone safe to talk with.  
 
Shame motivates us to save face; we want to hide things that 
make us feel shameful. And hiding often accompanies behaviors 
that are themselves a trigger for further shame, like 
addictions, compulsive behaviors, harsh criticism, or self-
denigration.  
 
For example, if my ex-partner says that I am not a good mother; 
and I feel some shame-- I think most of us as parents feel some 
fear about some doubt, are we the best mom, the best dad, best 
parent? In this case let's assume that I have some fear about my 
parenting; and when he says oh, you're the worst! They are going 
to be so messed up because you are there mom. And I drink, 
because I drink too much I don't pick them up on time. What do I 
feel? I feel shame because now I did not get my kids on time. 
How do I behave? I might be defensive. I might act out. I might 
pick them up instead of saying so sorry, I might say I thought 
you had aftercare today. I'm so stressed out, I have too much to 
do. You might go off on them and make them feel badly.  
 
Maybe we get home and I bad, and then you drink more, and it is 
a cycle. Because we are in shame we can't sit down and say that 
is not how I want to be. Let me call someone and tell them. If I 
call my mom, my sister, my friend, and we are afraid they will 
judge us and they will not consider us good enough. And you see 
it's a cycle. They use and they did something they are not proud 
of; the cannot handle their emotions and their consequences of 
doing something they are not proud of because they were feeling 
shame soul you used again. And we have to find a way to try to 
help them arrest that cycle.  
 



I'm just glancing at the questions here to make sure it's not 
something that we want to stop and talk about now. I think most 
of these we can talk about that later.  
 
When we experience shame and we don't recognize it this is where 
we don't stop and say oh, this is shame. We have a response. We 
have a shame shield we put up. It is a defense mechanism that we 
will experience when we are triggered.  
 
And so, when we put up these screens were usually do one of 
these things in some way. We move toward shame by seeking a 
sense of belonging. We move again shame by trying to exert power 
over the situation or over others by being aggressive. We move 
away from shame by having our experience a secret.  
 
If the boss says, this report is terrible. What are you doing? 
You are not good, or whatever they say. Oh my goodness, what can 
I do? How can I make it better? I am so sorry, you are right. 
Anything you want. I will work extra hours.  
 
Women move against we try to gain power by fighting back. The 
example I gave earlier, maybe if my ex-partner says I am a 
terrible mom, while you are a terrible dad. You did this all you 
did that, and we try to hurt them in some way. And like I 
mentioned earlier maybe I take it out on my kids. Why didn't you 
remind me this morning?  
 
When we move away we withdraw, we hide and avoid true 
connection. No one really sees the real because if they did, 
they would not want to have a relationship with us. x 
 
So fight or flight or... Maybe avoiding those relationships, get 
angry, fighter talkback, hiding, running away. Numbing is 
dangerous not just for the obvious reason that we can't numb 
selectively; if we numb out the negative emotions we also numb 
the positive.  
 
So what we want to do is put shame out in the sunlight. Shame 
cannot survive being spoken; it survive for being in that dark, 
think about a fungus in a damp, dark area, and it's drawing 
because it is not being put into the sun. It is not being shined 
on.  
 
Shame requires a belief that I am alone. When I said to you oh 
my gosh I cannot believe I lost my temper with my kids and you 
say I know, I lost my temper with my kids this morning too, it 
take so much power away from that shame. It takes away the 



feeling that I'm not good enough. It helps greatly; it helps me 
realize that I am not alone and I'm not the only one 
experiencing this.  
 
So, the less you talk about shame the more power it has, and it 
can creep into every corner and crevice of someone's life. Shame 
needs three things: secrecy, silence and judgment.  
 
Secrecy: I am keeping it in and not telling anyone; and keeping 
son but I am judging myself over and over. Or I shared my shame 
with the wrong person and maybe they also judge me.  
 
The virtual sunlight we need is empathy. And that is why 
professionals we can be a huge part of the healing process for 
our clients because we can be empathetic and let them know that 
they are not alone.  
 
Most of you know what empathy is but to highlight it because it 
is so important in this topic, empathy is connecting to the 
feeling under the experience, not the experience itself. When I 
was a clinician at 26, being the culture that I am and being who 
I am and not being in recovery and not having much experienced 
with the drugs or alcohol, when I went in as a counselor the 
clients were like okay Ms. Cary. What do you know?  
 
I was like fresh as little. I don't know. So it made me really 
scared and probably shameful and certainly hesitant to be 
authentic. I kind of tried to act I know; you should listen to 
me.  
 
And when I realize that no, I don't have to have had the 
experiences of my clients. I have to be able to relate to the 
emotion, and be able to empathize with my client, I got 
incredibly good results. I got clients who trusted me, who 
accepted, who were not constantly fighting against me. I got 
client school when a new client would come in they would say Ms. 
Cary is cool. And not because I did anything special. Some of us 
are naturally empathetic; but it is also a skill that can be 
refined.  
 
I learned motivational enhancement techniques. I learned how to 
not just be like -- not trying to prove myself with the client 
but be very like, "that sounds hard." The old cliché but it's so 
true. We sit with someone who is telling us, you know, I used, 
and I did not take care of my kids. I am afraid they will never 
be able to respect me again. And I can't relate to that exact 



activity, but I can relate to the same that might be there or 
the fear, or the sadness of the underlying emotions.  
 
Enzymes at the according to Dr. Brown is a brave choice to be 
with someone in their darkness, not to race to turn on the light 
to feel better.  
 
That is something that sometimes happens. Someone shares their 
experience with us; it's so difficult to hear or see or to know 
about that we want to say, "but that's okay. It's okay." Or "at 
least this happened, and you are here, and we want to fix it" 
rather than just sit with them. We are going to talk about that 
more.  
 
If someone shares a story, on the continuum if you have empathy 
on one side and shame, on the other, you have deep meaningful 
relationships and a disconnection and unraveling on the other.  
 
Our brains are wired to run from pain including emotional pain; 
whether it's ours or someone else's. And so when we are hurting, 
we want to try to fix it. Going back to the evolutionary 
process, we consider pain to not be good. We don't want to be in 
pain. And so in the same way, if someone else is in pain, 
sometimes our default is to run away from it. In fact, in this 
case we really want to be able to dive into that pain, to sit 
with the person, and to know that it's okay that the pain 
exists.  
 
And so, when we are empathetic, we can come together and we can 
experience whatever people are feeling without fear, and without 
judgment. Empathy requires us to see the world through someone 
else's eyes, to be nonjudgmental, to try to understand their 
feelings, and to communicate our understanding of their 
feelings.  
 
Like sometimes I will say to my youngest, you seem really angry. 
And they would say, I'm not angry. I'm frustrated but whatever 
it is. And that is a helpful thing. It gets us to a better place 
rather than just me thinking oh, this kid is really angry.  
 
And so here's another exercise. Take a moment and think of a 
person that is difficult for you to deal with. It could be a 
specific individual. Or it could be personality type. For 
example I have a really hard time with folks who kinda think 
that they are the victim. I don't mean people that are sharing 
something bad that happened to them oh, wow to me, everything 
terrible happens to me. It happens to all of us. Imagine from 



that person's perspective what the person thinks about. Imagine 
how they feel. Imagine why they do what they do.  
 
And this is a really valuable exercise to do for ourselves; to 
build up that empathy, as well as to share with our clients. 
Maybe a person in their life we are having trouble with; maybe 
they can see it better from the other person's perspective.  
 
There's a lot of different things that can trigger shame. There 
are some that are kind of big categories. We talked about some 
of them already. So, I've mentioned quite a bit that it's not 
just about our clients; it's about us as well. Perfectionism is 
a defense against shame. Some people you might feel called out 
when I say that, like I am talking about you. Maybe I am. Used 
to be very perfectionistic.  
 
If I am successful enough, if I'm good enough and get everything 
right, how can I feel shame? No one will have anything negative 
to say about me. And there won't be any way for me to end up 
experiencing shame. The fact is that we are all going to make 
mistakes and we all will have issues and problems there is no 
way to avoid it. Being a perfectionist can be negative and have 
a harmful effect on our lives and our relationships.  
 
So, when children are emotionally or physically abandoned, 
abused or neglected, they often take on shame by assuming they 
are bad. We hear when people's parents are getting divorced they 
think that if they were good enough their parents would stay 
together. Children are by nature narcissistic, and the world 
revolves around them and if something bad happens around them 
they will assume that it's their fault. If they had done 
something different, this would not be happening. The same with 
abuse or abandonment or terrible things that happened that are 
not in any way their fault or responsibility.  
 
And so then, situations that devalue the self can trigger the 
same both in the moment when they are triggered again.  
 
Another quote I love from Glennon Doyle: "if you're 
uncomfortable, in deep pain, angry, yearning confused, you don't 
have a problem, you have a life."  
 
The idea is that we are going to feel these things. It's not a 
matter of getting rid of feeling pain or shame but knowing and 
being able to identify and channel those feelings when they come 
up.  
 



How do we handle it? We are going to talk about shame resiliency 
theory developed by Dr. Brené Brown, a grounded theory which is 
an attempt to explore how people overcome feelings of shame. A 
great deal of research was done by her and her team talking to 
people about managing shame. And the way to move on from feeling 
trapped, powerless and isolated moving into empathy, connection, 
power and freedom and that sounds great to me.  
 
So there's four pieces. We want to recognize and understand our 
shame triggers. We want to practice critical awareness. We are 
going to reach out to others. And we are going to speak shame.  
 
So, this is from the book, one of Dr. Brené Brown's books about 
shame resiliency. And we are moving away from fear towards 
courage.  
 
Here's kind of the more short-hand version. We are going to name 
it; we're going to talk about it; we are going to own it; and we 
are going to tell it.  
 
So shame resiliency, we want to recognize and understand these 
chain triggers. We talked a little bit about what are the 
physical sensations that are associated with your feelings of 
shame? Tightness in the chest? Shortness of breath? Racing 
heart? It's different than other emotions that we experience. We 
want to recognize and understand what those same triggers are. 
Maybe we Journal them. Maybe we do a recording for ourselves, 
something that we are saying oh, I'm feeling shame.  
 
Here are some ways that we can figure out what it is that we are 
feeling and be aware of it. We can answer questions or prompts 
like, I physically feel shame in or on my chest, heart, 
whatever. I know I'm ashamed when I feel. If I could taste 
shame, it would taste like... These were things that were asked 
and answered by Brené and her team.  
 
We want to gather resiliency, and to understand what I am 
referring to with resiliency, it means when you fall down and 
something bad happens to you, how do you get backup? How do you 
keep going? How do you not go to maladaptive or negative 
behaviors?  
 
When we develop our understanding and experienced the feeling 
shame, we can learn to control those feelings and behaviors. And 
this is important because often we act out when we feel shame, 
because it is such an intense, primal emotion that it is easy to 
act out whether temper, running away from relationships whatever 



it is, In a way that we are not going to be pleased with those 
results.  
 
So I signed a chat that someone asked about a reference. We can 
definitely talk about that at the end. One thing to point out 
here is this book -- The original book is called "I thought it 
was just me, but it isn't," and that's a Dr. Brené Brown book. 
And then the Journal, making a journey to what people will think 
I am enough. Part of the workbook talks about I feel physically 
feel shame in my whatever. I know I am in shame when... What it 
tastes like, what I would feel if I touched it like for me it 
would feel hot. A lot of you're probably familiar with doing 
this either from mindfulness standpoint or from the standpoint 
where someone is having an anxiety attack or other feelings that 
we stop. Name five things you can see. Name four things you can 
taste or touch; it's another way to get into our senses and get 
out of some of the strong emotions.  
 
And then, this is recognizing your shame practice. Again knowing 
when you feel it; knowing what it would taste, smell, and feel 
like.  
 
Okay. So that is the first one. We are recognizing and 
describing what shame is like for us personally. It's very 
different for different people. When you are working with a 
client you won't necessarily be able to tell them this is what 
it feels like. You might be able to tell them this is what it 
feels like for me or for lots of people and they will have to 
find what it feels like for them. One of the most critical 
things is to recognize with that witness mind oh, I'm feeling 
shame. Otherwise we cannot respond to it.  
 
And so the next is practicing what is called "critical 
awareness." When we have critical awareness we are questioning 
this shame. So, are the expectations that are driving your shame 
realistic? If my shame is, I go back to the example of my ex -- 
he says, "you are a terrible mom!" You only bring the kids out 
for dinner twice a week. And I'm like, but I feed them at home 
the other days. Is that a realistic expectation?  
 
Or maybe I make a mistake at work, and I feel shame for that. 
Well, is my expectation that I never make a mistake at work? 
That is a pretty unrealistic expectation. Probably a lot of us 
here have that expectation of ourselves, that we never make a 
mistake. So we have to look at what is my expectation? Is it 
reasonable? If not, how can I work on that if dictation so that 
I won't be triggered more often by shame?  



 
And then at this expectation is what you need? Will they lead 
you to the person you want to be? We want to make sure that we 
have our value system in front of us when thinking about these 
things.  
 
Some things that we do that we could hook at with critical 
awareness are cognitive errors. All or nothing: we have to be 
perfect at all times. Catastrophizing: if I make one mistake my 
boss will fire me. If I do something by mistake against my 
children, I am a terrible parent. We also have emotional 
reasoning: I am anxious and horrible so something must be wrong. 
Rather than I am feeling anxious, and I am feeling poorly; maybe 
M just feeling poorly or maybe I am overworked or overtired or 
need to do something to take care of myself rather than like 
something must be wrong or try to find an excuse or reason.  
 
Discounting the positive which is easy to do. And made a 
mistake. It sucks. So I must suck. Rather than unmade 20 things 
right, made one mistake. Let me focus on that. If there are 
faculty here, as a teacher and faculty member, when I get my 
evaluations I'll look at the end of the semester and flip real 
quick good, good, good, I see one negative and that is what I 
focus on. So I try to work on that. We are all a work in 
progress there.  
 
Another cognitive error: mind-reading. My friend must be mad at 
me not want to hang out anymore. Rather than asking the friend 
what is wrong, asking if there is something wrong, knowing that 
people sometimes are just quiet or not is talkative or maybe not 
in touch or whatever it is, we assume that if someone is going 
through something, they must be mad at us, and they don't want 
to hang out anymore. We read their mind.  
 
Should statements I should be this or that. I had a mentor and I 
used to tell me I should be this, I should be able to juggle 
this, I should be more prepared. And he would say stop shoulding 
all over yourself.  
 
Comparisons which are unhealthy. Everyone else at work seems to 
be doing fine. What is wrong with me? Comparisons are really 
just a way to make we feel bad, there is not positive there. 
Other people may look like they're doing great, but we do not 
know that. Comparing is odious.  
 



False expectations: if my mother really loves me, she will call 
this weekend. I really want her to call because I am down. This 
expectations that set us up and other people for disappointment.  
 
At the moment it feels like you are the only one in the world 
who is struggling. We want to practice this critical awareness. 
Is that true? Is it ever true? Are we the only ones in the world 
who is struggling? Instagram or Facebook will let you believe 
that everybody's having a great time, staying at home eating a 
pint of ice cream. But absolutely other people are struggling. 
Glendon was mentioned earlier has another grate book, Untamed. 
You realize that everybody else is feeling grief and sadness and 
struggling. It was for me a beautiful and symbolic concept.  
 
So to practice this critical awareness, we are going to ask 
questions like, why does this expectation exist? How do these 
expectations work? How does is outside influence by this 
expectations? How realistic are my expectations? Can I be all 
these things all the time? And you will be asking to know more 
about what you're experiencing and why you're experiencing.  
 
I used to be very perfectionistic and then I went through this 
journey, and I realized that these expectations actually are 
making me unhappy and not who I want to be. You can ask yourself 
these questions and ask your clients to answer these questions.  
 
Next is shame resiliency. We identify the emotion. We are being 
critical about the experience. Now we are going to reach out to 
others. So this is where the empathy comes into play. And people 
we know reach out to us; we want to make sure that we empathize, 
and we don't increase their shame. This is where we want to be 
careful who it is that we reach out to. I like to think about 
and Brene talks about we want to reach out to people who have 
earned the right to our story. We don't say it to just anyone. 
We talk to people whom we trust and who will respond in a way 
that will be helpful.  
 
You can see here this idea. Either to remain alone, feet shame 
with secrecy and silence. Or limit possibilities for change. All 
we can identify and name, experiences and share laughter and 
create change.  
 
So my best friend and I message each other in the morning after 
we get our kids out the door. Like yesterday she's like, oh, it 
was such a rough morning. I lost my temper. Yeah maybe we are 
not winning mom of the year today, but we are okay and maybe we 
talked about maybe our dictation should be different.  



 
Today when we were messaging she said yeah this money went 
better not because the kids did better but because I did not 
lose my temper and my expectations were different. And mine were 
the same.  
 
We helped build the relationship slowly with reasonable 
expectations, but we can also use technology, use recovery 
groups. Know that this is the process to have people in our 
lives with whom we can share these feelings with.  
 
So talking it through. Who is someone safe with home you can 
share your story? How can you connect with others who have had 
similar experiences? The recovery or other groups.  
 
Knowing what it is that you need for others right now and who is 
capable to give that to you. When I am feeling shameful or I 
need empathy, I will text my sister. She is so good, she'll say, 
"oh baby," and somehow that made me feel much better. Sometimes 
I need a "poor baby," that sounds hard. Knowing who in your life 
you can get these responses from and who is safe to share with, 
and what do you need.  
 
And with our clients, being able to say, you know sometimes we 
don't know what to say. But being able to say, "I am so glad you 
told me that." "Thank you for trusting me."  
 
Sometimes my students would tell me things -- I am the professor 
not their counselor -- But I will say thank you for trusting me 
with that and I am honored to hear your story.  
 
We can ask people, what do you need? Do you need suggestions? 
How can I best be present for you right now? So when we speak 
shame, we go from having limited understanding of shame and 
limited opportunities for resiliency about it to an increased 
understanding of shame and to have all of these options like 
when we talked about today, how we can handle it. And to be able 
to talk shame with people who understand it as well.  
 
Now, remember that we hear our own voice more than we hear 
anyone else's. It's great to have a partner, to have family, to 
have support, to have a counselor who will be coming to you and 
who will have empathy and make you feel better. But, as someone 
who has experience shame and who has experienced perfectionism, 
that if I tell my partner, "I lost my temper with my kids and I 
feel so bad about myself." He would say, "you are a great mom, 
it's not easy." I might feel better, but I will think he doesn't 



know how mad I was and how terrible I was. They don't really 
know. I fooled them so we have to have a conversation with that 
shame with ourselves.  
 
So in this part of talking with ourselves we can do things like 
journaling, affirmations which are deemed as fluffy and not 
important, but they can be critical. Practicing what statements 
we want to say to ourselves. Remember we have been doing certain 
shame talk for so long that we need a response to it because we 
do not necessarily know how to respond to it.  
 
It's not going to feel natural at first. If we are telling our 
clients hey, let's work on self-talk. Look in the mirror. Tell 
yourself, I'm good enough, it's going to feel weird first. It's 
important to set those expectations off the bat. We can say, we 
are worthy and deserving. I am allowed to feel however feel. We 
are assuming that some of these shames come from when we are 
young, and so I will say little Cary, it's really powerful.  
 
Glennon Doyle said, "red means living from the inside out. Red 
means coming every uncertain moment, turning inward, filling for 
the knowing, and speaking it out loud." Knowing that you are on 
the right path.  
 
So this work takes a lot of different things. It takes courage. 
It takes the courage to be able to be emotionally honest; To set 
boundaries and to allow yourself to be vulnerable.  
 
If you have people in your life who are increasing your shame, 
you have to set boundaries for them, and our clients might as 
well. If a client has a relationship that has increased their 
likelihood of using because that person is telling them negative 
things or saying you did this or that when the person is trying 
to make a change, they may need to set boundaries with that 
person or even cut them off.  
 
Compassion. We have to be compassionate with ourselves and help 
our clients to be compassionate with themselves. We are all in 
need of strengthen struggle to get connected. And we are going 
to be bumbling along, that is normal. Embrace who we are and 
connect with others in a really authentic way.  
 
This work also takes self-care. We cannot give to others what we 
do not have. So I like this quote: "burnout- to deplete oneself, 
to exhaust once physical and mental resources. To wear oneself 
out by excessively..."  
 



So I want to spend a few minutes talking about self-care. We 
can't talk about shame and bring out things that could be 
difficult to think about, shame related, without talking about 
taking care of ourselves. Again these are all things that are 
true and valuable for us as well as for client so you can use it 
for yourself, and you can teach it to those you work with.  
 
Self-care is being deliberate in taking time for the betterment 
of your mind, body and soul. Is absolutely necessary for self-
preservation. It includes any intentional actions you take for 
your physical, mental, and emotional health. Self-nurturing 
methods that affirm and protect helpers as they undertake the 
care of others. So we especially need to do this.  
 
I love that the national Association of social workers said it 
was "an essential underpinning to best practices in professional 
social work."  
 
I like to talk about authentic self-care. You may have noticed 
that I like to talk about authenticity as part of this with 
vulnerability as well. One of the things is that people have 
this idea of what self-care looks like. But, you know, maybe you 
don't like yoga. Maybe it's looked at as a thing to do in self-
care or meditation or taking a bubble bath. Mind you I love all 
of these things, but some people do not. For some people the 
idea of getting a massage in somebody else's hands on you is 
terrible.  
 
Therefore you have to look at what is authentically going to 
meet your needs. Not what you think self-care is supposed to be. 
And so you have to look at spiritually, emotionally, mentally 
and physically what are your needs? That requires some self-
knowledge. Requires the courage to listen to what you need. 
Again those boundaries come up. Maybe you need to set some time 
apart and say I'm going to take Saturday morning, go get a 
coffee, take a long walk, listen to my podcast whatever it is 
that you like. Somebody asks you to do something at that time, 
maybe you will not do it.  
 
You have to know what is the impact in my life is certain needs 
go unmet? We have to know the cost of not meeting those needs, 
how do I meet those needs or how do I feed my soul, how do I 
research. How do we keep our relationship strong and healthy. 
Physical health, spiritual, social, emotional well-being. We 
look at all the pieces.  
 



Then so we are all unique. Our self-care needs are unique and 
the way you plan for that will be unique. You might schedule a 
certain amount of time every day -- I think that is ideal but 
not everybody can do that -- One thing I would challenge you 
with is, if you think to yourself, I don't have time for self-
care. Reframe that as, it's not a priority. Because I would 
challenge you that if something were a priority we find time to 
do it. Next time you are thinking yeah, I probably need to do 
some self-care, but I do not have time, think I should do self-
care, but it is not a priority and see how that feels. To me 
that does not feel good. I don't not like that. Not for myself 
or for any of you.  
 
Maybe you just take a few deep breaths every day; maybe you 
drink your coffee when it's still hot instead of when it gets 
cold because you ran around helping other people. You have to be 
creative. These are some self-care plans that are part of your 
PowerPoint. I will give just one example personally. When my 
husband and I got divorced he moved out of the state. I had two 
young children. I was taking care of them completely by myself. 
My self-care at the time was running. I would get up in the 
morning and go out for a run when my kids were asleep and when 
their dad was home. And now he is gone. How am I going to run? I 
freaked out. I cannot get a babysitter bidet. My mental health 
will go down. So I'll get up early in the morning while they 
were still asleep; I will go out to the street I lived on, 
locked the door. This is the street in my house. I would 
literally run up and down the street where I could see if 
anything happened. I would run a 5K or whatever it was, kind of 
ridiculous but it was a priority to me, and I was creative to 
find solution. It meant getting up early and I still do that. I 
do my workouts at 6 in the morning because I have to get my kids 
to school. I do not say I do not have time because it is 
important to me.  
 
So these are 10 ways to make your life better in the self-care 
genre. And I'm going to do a quick plug for gratitude. There is 
so much good work we can do in the area of gratitude in terms of 
doing daily gratitude practices which can be part of your self-
care. The reason I think we should do it is because it improves 
our sleep; it strengthens our psychological well-being; it helps 
with our longevity; it helps with energy. We are more likely to 
exercise when we are grateful and so many more. I can do whole 
thing for you in gratitude. It is important. Given how difficult 
our work is you want to be sure to do self-care, and we are 
including gratitude as part of our practices.  
 



So I think we are just about right on time. I like comments and 
questions and challenges. No, I don't agree. I saw that we have 
about 15 questions. I'm excited to hear them and have a 
conversation.  
 
>> JESSICA: I'm going to have us just on screen so people can 
see you better. So number one question by far, 15 votes, you 
recommend any specific workbook to do your own shame work?  
 
>> CARY: It depends. I like the one I mentioned, I Thought It 
Was Just Me, by Dr. Brené Brown. But if you think -- oh, sorry, 
this filled my heart with joy, makes me so happy-- if you think 
you have codependency which sometimes goes along with this, and 
I personally am a recovering codependent, I highly recommend 
codependent work as well. And there's workbooks for that as well  
 
>> JESSICA: I think you mentioned going in --  
 
>> My children got me the workbook; I did not know it existed. 
The book is Untamed, I don't know the full name of the workbook 
--  
 
>> JESSICA: We are not sponsored by Glennon. The next one. Can 
you talk about shyness and shame? Is it the same as being too 
shy? What is the relationship between those two?  
 
>> CARY: Interesting. It is difficult to piece out shame when 
you have all these other emotions that we all have, right? I 
don't know the direct relationship as far as being shy; I'd be 
interested to hear more about what her or his thoughts are on 
that. It is difficult to piece apart. Is this just shame? Or am 
I uncomfortable because I am a shy person or an introvert? For 
me, I'm not shy if you couldn't tell. But I do have like 
students who will come up to me and say -- I encourage 
participating in my class-- and they will say I'm never going to 
participate. I'm just too shy. There's no way. That could be a 
shame trigger. I am being asked to participate. I am a good 
student, but I cannot do that. Can you repeat it? I want to make 
sure I get to the heart of the question.  
 
>> JESSICA: Justin physical responses to shame, feeling shy, if 
there is a relationship.  
 
>> CARY: Maybe that shyness is basically being triggered when 
people are trying to engage and there is a feeling of like I 
should engage in a really can't because that is not who I am. I 
would say that the work lies in the acceptance of who you are 



rather than who you think you are supposed to be in that is 
where some of the symptomology can go away. That is who I am. 
I've had experienced on the other end where one point it was 
like oh no, am I too much? And I had to realize for some people 
I am; for lots of people I am not. The important thing is, am I 
too much for me?  
 
In the same way this person can have an acceptance of yes, I'm 
shy, and they love who they are, am I feeling just symptoms of 
cultural expectations.  
 
>> JESSICA: I am in addiction counselor for pregnant women, and 
some have experienced some of the most horrible things one 
person can do to another. Obviously empathy is probably my 
number one clinical skill that has served me and my patients 
well for nearly a decade. Where I get into issues is trying to 
run a trauma informed, aka, empathy conscious milieu, in an 
environment where there are lots of things that are still quite 
punitive, especially for patients with the Department of 
corrections or CPS. How can we gender and foster an overall more 
empathetic culture company wider field wide in a field so very 
connected to punitive strategies and entities?  
 
>> CARY: I got goosebumps. Thank you that is an amazing question 
and I'm so glad you brought it up. First of all thank you for 
the work you are doing. In the last several years, I have really 
come into this idea of the importance of trauma and how much we 
need to focus on that. I started a class at a local university 
about trauma informed care in the criminal justice system and I 
am hoping that will have some impact in the microbe sense.  
 
Do your questions I've had to deal that a lot when running 
residential programs funded by the department corrections. It is 
difficult to do rehabilitation under the funding and auditing 
arm of criminal justice. However it is possible. It was one of 
my proudest things. I would have counselors under me who would 
start to become punitive; it was culturally acceptable. I would 
have to remind them; we have to work with the department of 
corrections, and they are our partners, and we are grateful for 
the fact that they bring declines to us, but we are not the 
criminal justice system. We had the rehabilitative part of that 
and part of what I found is, my counselors and my staff 
sometimes they almost felt shame or felt silly. Like I am 
letting the client get over on me. Or letting the clients 
convincing especially when working with a probation officer or 
someone from corrections. Oh yeah, I've heard that before. So I 
tried to use that to foster the fact that we are on the team to 



help the client. If they fool us, that's fine. We do not have to 
be tough. Again it comes down to vulnerability. How can we 
encourage a culture of vulnerability with both clients and 
staff? Yes, we absolutely are in the reality that you can be in 
trouble for this or that or you are here because of your 
relationship with the criminal justice system. However, we are 
not the criminal justice system. We are going to do what we can 
to help you with that from I to help you. For example one of the 
really difficult things that happens is someone uses, and they 
reengage with treatment. We want to bring them back in the 
criminal justice system says we can't. It is incredibly 
difficult. So we have to be honest with our clients and with our 
staff about what we can do because there are things we can't. We 
can't tell the probation officer you can't take them back to 
jail or whatever. But we also want this really separate -- I 
loved being able to remind my staff all the time that we are the 
rehabilitative arm. We work closely with them, but we are not 
them. It's okay if they fool you. It's okay to look stupid. It 
says something about the client not us.  
 
>> JESSICA: I see many people who were appreciative of that 
answer. Anxiety vs. shame is the next one.  
 
>> CARY: So what is a self-talk telling you? If you are being 
told in your brain, I am this. I hate even repeating it all the 
time. I'm stupid. That is a shame response. It could be closely 
tied to anxiety. But anxiety is different. It is more fear. 
Maybe fear of things that are not happening. It is different 
than shame.  
 
Anxiety is like oh no, bad things are going to happen. Shame is 
I'm going to be disconnected from the people and from the 
community and society in a bigger way. You can also feel both. 
You can feel anxious if you're feeling shame, I don't think that 
is uncommon so helping clients to understand that self-talk 
piece is critical.  
 
>> JESSICA: Next one. I've heard that guilt is what you put on 
yourself and shame is what the community puts on you. If shame 
is demotivating, why does the community use it to motivate you 
to be or do something else?  
 
>> CARY: I was somewhat disagreeing with the first statement 
because I think we put shame on ourselves quite a bit; I think 
we are the worst putting shame on ourselves. But to your point, 
people absolutely try to shame people in society. I think it's 
one of the worst things we are doing in general.  



 
Like I remember years ago, there was someone, some case where a 
guy did something terrible and got off because he was young, and 
a white male. It was terrible. We all had strong feelings about 
it but what I saw on Facebook were pictures of his parents. They 
were trying to say like, "shame them!" "Send them messages." I 
talk to my kids about that. We will never shame people into good 
behavior. We will never shame people into changing things that 
are wrong. When I shame you for your behavior I am telling you 
that you are bad; You are probably already feeling that. And 
because it is demotivating it will have the opposite reaction of 
what we want.  
 
Now, that is not to say that we should not have swept reforms or 
advocacy that could happen, But it never happens in a shame way. 
Years ago I was doing a training at a nonprofit and I knew some 
of the staff. They were older. They were southern. They had 
certain views. That's what they were, wonderful people who 
worked in this field and took care of people. They asked me 
about a client who was transgender. They asked it in a very non-
politically correct way. I had a younger HR person with me, and 
I could hear her bristling and wanting to respond to them. Don't 
talk that way! That is not appropriate! Wanting to shame them.  
 
I said tell me your concerns. They would like to be called she, 
they are biologically he. Tell me your concerns and I allow them 
to talk about their fears, their concerns, their challenges and 
all these things and by doing that I was able to say, you know 
what? I talked about their concerns, and I responded. And then I 
said, if the person is telling us that they want to be called 
"she, “what if we just did that? Point being that they heard me 
because I did not shame them; I did not shut them down. I did 
not close off the conversation. I did not say, "you're 
canceled." I asked questions to find out why they were having 
those fears and concerns and I feel I was able to at least plant 
a seed for them to see things differently.  
 
If I had responded in an aggressive way, I would have shut them 
down they would not have listened to anything else that I said. 
There would be no improvement.  
 
>> JESSICA: (Muted). So, I have read that collectivist cultures 
use shame as a tool to motivate people to bring them back into 
the community. Individualist cultures like ours use guilt as 
personal motivation. If this is so, you only have to be careful 
when counseling people from a collectivist culture?  
 



>> CARY: Great point that I would not pretend to be an expert at 
all that I agree that there are cultures where if you behave in 
a certain way, you might be sent away, you might be expelled 
from that culture. I think we always want to be careful with 
cultural issues. That is one thing that I have not come across 
personally in my work so yes you do know that you are working 
with someone from the culture of the type you want to make the 
appropriate adjustments.  
 
>> JESSICA: Alright. Do we want to make the client feel that 
shame is normal? Or do we want them to reframe their self-talk 
from who they are to what they are doing?  
 
>> CARY: Both. We want people to know that shame is normal 
because it is going to come up. But we also want to know, what 
do you do with it? So it's like, I don't know, there's lots of 
things are normal that we don't just sit in and stay in. I can't 
think of a great example now, but it might be normal for my kids 
to be angry at each other. That does not mean I want that to 
continue all the time. So if I am feeling shame, I want to a) 
normalize it; and b) reframe it, understand where you came from 
and see if in the future I can try to change some of that self-
talk so maybe shame is less powerful or maybe it comes up less 
often. Or maybe I know how to handle it, or all of the above.  
 
>> JESSICA: We have time for one or two more questions. Next 
one. Is there something good to use with shame with men in 
addiction? I work with male populations.  
 
>> CARY: I don't know but a workbook per se. But some of Dr. 
Brené Brown's work -- A person came up to her after presentation 
and she was used to them coming up and saying, oh this was 
great. He said my wife has gotten a lot of great things from 
your work, but you have excluded men. You have not included what 
makes men feel shame. So she changed a lot. And did more 
research and more things to help with men on the sandy goes 
along with men. In society are expectations at least here in the 
West and to be different. Women might feel shame because they 
are not this or that, etc. But men tend to be -- if they can't 
be the full provider, they cannot be bringing home the bacon got 
and there tends to be shame for that. And when they are showing 
vulnerability sometimes there is shame. We have made shame 
around man whom I cry or things like that. I would Google some 
of Dr. Brené Brown's work. There are definitely some good 
exercises.  
 



>> JESSICA: Thank you. By the way I want to clarify, I am just 
reading the questions in the Q&A box. The one that was when I 
spoke about "I am a counselor..." I was just reading, and I want 
to clarify that. I was not speaking about me. One more. Thoughts 
on shame as it relates to ADHD, especially the perfection gene.  
 
>> CARY: Ah yes. I think that someone dealing with ADHD-- as 
adults ADHD often has a high rejection response. You might 
actually feel shame more often as an adult with ADHD because 
there is a rejection response comes along with it frequently. 
Perfectionism is going to create more shame even though it is a 
tool to try to try protect we from shame -- it just may be that 
someone like that they still have the rejection response that is 
strong but maybe they are able to arrest it more quickly and 
respond to it better because sometimes people who have the 
rejection response will again lash out and act out because it is 
painful.  
 
>> JESSICA: My goodness are so many questions here. Don't worry. 
We do have to stop now. But we will take these questions and we 
will send them to Cary, so she has them. And then what we 
usually do is try to post those so people can see them and see 
the answers and posted on the webpage where you registered for 
the event so they will be available. I am putting Cary's contact 
information appear in case you wanted eylesc@icuddr.org. Cary, 
you may be inundated with emails. But you will have it. I will 
live it up there For a section, but we do have to end. Thank you 
so much Cary. People loved it and I saved the chat. Thank you 
everybody for being here and I'm going to go over quickly the 
CEs. A reminder that now that this is over you can back to the 
webpage where you registered for this webinar, and you can click 
on the link for the CE quiz. If you have never done it before, 
that is fine. I encourage you to use instruction guide that is 
also on the webpage to guide you to the process; if you have any 
issues email us at CE@NAADAC.org. If you need your certificate 
please make sure to complete the CE quiz within the next 24 
hours and download it. Make sure you download it so you have it, 
so you can get that. And for any social workers that neither 
license number on the certificate stay on at the end; we have a 
brief video on how to do that that will show.  
 
We have a lot of exciting content coming up in the next few 
months, February 9, incorporating peer recovery support services 
and medication assisted treatment and recovery. And then the 
connection between substance abuse and human trafficking on 
February 23. I hope you guys can join us for that. The human 
trafficking topic has been requested multiple times. We are 



really happy to be able to provide that to everybody and if you 
have not had the opportunity to check out some of the training 
series to address specific education treatment related we have 
two more coming this year: women in recovery and adolescent 
treatment in recovery but there's usually 6-7 webinars on a 
particular topic and if you take all of the webinars in a Series 
you can get a certificate of completion on that specific topic, 
and there's some really great one. If you're not yet a member of 
NAADAC I encourage you to join us. In the chat I saw the CEs are 
free for members and quickly pays for itself. One of the best 
benefits. But there's tons of other membership benefits. I 
encourage you to check them out and hopefully join membership. A 
reminder a short survey will pop up at the end and we would love 
to  get your feedback in our presenters really appreciate your 
feedback. If you could take a few minutes the completed we would 
appreciate it. Thank you Cary. Stay in touch and stay in touch 
with us through NAADAC in Facebook and Twitter. And if you're 
not a social worker you can bow out.  
 
>> [End]  


